

## GRANT CRACK, DÉPUTÉ/MPP

Glengarry-Prescott-Russell

## Bureaux de circonscription/ Constituency Offices:

Rockland

345-A, rue Laurier St. CP / PO Box 339 Rockland ON K4K 1K4

Tél. / Tel.: (613) 446-4010 1-800-355-9666 Téléc. / Fax: (613) 446-6605

Hawkesbury

151 est, rue Principale 151 Main St. East Bureau / Suite 116 Hawkesbury ON K6A 1A1

Tél. / Tel.: (613) 632-2706 1-800-294-8250 Téléc. / Fax: (613) 632-1554

Alexandria

90 sud, rue Main St. South CP / PO Box 963 Alexandria ON KOC 1A0

Tél. / Tel.: (613) 525-4605 Téléc. / Fax: (613) 525-3725

Embrun / Casselman Tél. / Tel.: 1-800-355-9666

North Glengarry Nord Tél. / Tel.: 1-800-294-8250

Queen's Park

Tél. / Tel.: 416-326-6160 Téléc. / Fax: 416-326-3119

Courriel / E-mail: gcrack.mpp@liberal.ola.org Site Web / Website: www.grantcrack.onmpp.ca May 18, 2012

Cardinal Creek Community Association

Dear Mr. Crossan,

I wish to express within this letter my complete support for the Cardinal Creek Community Association (CCCA)'s plans to construct a community hall to service their residents.

The CCCA represents one of the most vibrant and rapidly growing communities within Glengarry-Prescott-Russell and the construction of a community center to service its residents would further promote and sustain its growth.

The CCCA, since its beginnings in 2006, has proven its ability to adequately represent its residents and to advocate for improvements which benefit all members of this community. Additionally it has been successful in initiating local events which have effectively built a cohesive sense of community within Cardinal Creek.

The construction of this community hall is the next logical step for this community as it will be able to help further promote the activities and initiatives of the CCCA. The multiple partnerships which will emerge from this project, notably the one with La Cité collégiale, only further the positive impact that its realization will have on the region.

Therefore, it is with unequivocal assurance that I lend my support to this important initiative.

Sincerely,

MPP Grant Crack,

Glengarry-Prescott-Russell